
 

Coleford Town Council 

 

Amenities Committee 
Tuesday 12 February 2019 

Minutes 
 

Attendees: Cllrs Lusty, Allaway-Martin, Holloway, Penny, E Elsmore & C Elsmore  
 
1. Apologies were noted for Cllr Thompson 

2. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 

3. There were no dispensation requests 

4. The minutes of 22 January 2019 were noted   

5. To make recommendation re mural of the Town Hall 
 Recommendation  
 The ownership of the mural is conformed as it was commissioned by the Coleford Area 
 Partnership (CAP) & their opinion sought 
 To be reviewed on the CAP response  
 

6. To make recommendation re the phone box project 
 The clerk to ascertain the cost of moving a telephone box 
 Recommendation  
 The Community is asked what they would like done with the phone boxes 
 

7. To make recommendation re the open green spaces at Angel Vale 
 Recommendation  
 To have the quoted works for the trees completed  
 To create a LEMP plan for the site  
 Appoint the contractor used by FoDDC to complete the works for 2019 -20 
 

8. To make recommendation re dog waste bins in the Broadwell/ Coalway area 
 It was noted that there appeared to be a scarcity of bins in this area. Well below the number 
of  bins in other areas  
 Recommendation  
 Ask the FoDDC to provide bins for this area 
 

9. To make recommendation re the Parish Flower contract 
 The comparison to the other market towns was not good  
 Recommendation  
 To review the wording of the contract and to arrange a meeting with the contractor  
 Obtain costing for planted planters  
 

10. To make recommendation re the next stage of the Stepbridge consultation 
Recommendation  
A pop up event is held on the site with some low key entertainment  
This is held during the Easter holidays possibly weekend 14 April 19  
A flyer is distributed prior to the event to all houses 
Similar consultation to Bells with graffiti board, etc. 
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11. To make recommendation re the signage for not feeding the birds in the town centre 

Recommendation  
The existing signage in the area is review  
New signage is installed including traffic island at the top of Newland Street  
 

12. To have an update on the KGV pavilion.  
The Clerk agreed to chase the original contractors again  


